GREENWOOD NEWS

Grace Young, Reporter

The Volunteer Firemen were collecting Saturday, September 30 for their Annual Auction, October 7, beginning at 5.2. M., at the Masonic Hall. The always popular cider is being made Thursday October 5 and donuts at the Fire Hall Saturday, October 7. Auctioneer Carl Ribby is assisted by Case and Zeliff. The men work hard on this annual event. The regular Monday night meeting was given over to auction activitie.

Cver to auction activitie.

The West Greenwood Grange is holoing a Community Supper at the Hall, Crurday, Chober 14 at 1:30 p. m. It is also Recognition Night for long time members and faithful service: Ruth York, 69 years, Howard Brewster 50 years, Douglas York 40 years. Albert Lounsberry, Flora Lounsberry, Maggie Brewster and Clara York, at 30 years. Also an award with e given to an outstanding Greenwood Citizen This is a dish to pass dinner — dessert will be furnished. A son was born Monday, Septem.

dinner — dessert will be furnished.

A son was born Monday, September 25 to Mr. and Mrs. John Miller (Donna Krusen) of A 2.2. at Noyes Hospital. Maternal grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Frank. 7. Krusen of Greenwood.

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Warriner Sr., report they have a new granddaughter, adopted by their sond Dr and Mrs. Wayne Warriner, Jr. of Fredonia. She was baptised Sunday, Karen Elaine Warriner, and is two months old.

Mrs. Daniel Redmond and Miss

and is two months old.

Mrs. Daniel Redmond and Miss Grace Young went with Miss Shirley Ford of Canisteo. Wednesday to Camp Asbury Manor. Silver Lake, for a District United Methodist Women's Retreat September 27, 28.

to Camp District United Methodist Women's Retreat September 27-28.

World Wide Communion was observed at the United Methodist Church. Sunday morning. Miss Church. Sunday morning. Miss Carrie Hoyt was guest soloist. A felfowship dinner was enjoyed at the church at 12:30. Dist. Supt and Mrs. Burger of Olean attended the morning worship.

Supervising Principal; Donald Gooley in his recent news letter out last week, reports the reason of the big jump in school taxes this fall. The Budget approved in 1971 washigher \$345.922. In July 1971 the school received e special one time State Aid of \$70.000 for a prioi building project. That we dueen the 1977 levy to \$275.922 lower than the 1976 levy to \$275.922 lower than the 1976 levy to \$275.922 lower than the The Board tried to hold the line on spending.

Enrollment this Fall is 320 down 11 from Sept 1977 with 331 end long in June with 328. The break down shows in the lower grades K-22. 1-20, 2-21, 3-22, 4-20, 5-26. 23, 7-27, 8-27, 9-36, 10-25, 11, 27, and 12, 24.

The Gills Soccet is doing well At Arkport we tied 2, Monday.

and 12 24.

The Girls Soccer is doing well At Arkport we tied 2 2. Monday Sept 25, at Greenwood over Prattsburg 3.0. Wednesday, Sept. 27 Jasper at Greenwood, we lost 2.0 Pauline Sky 6 saves. Friday, Sept 29. Avoca at Greenwood, we won 4.1. Making goals were Shelli Simonini, Gail Updyke, Sandy Hunt and Valerie Holt Pauline Sky made 7 saves. The girls now have a 4-1-1 County League Record.

have a 4-1-1 County League Record.

The Boys Varsity have a first League win over Canaseraga 7-2 Jim Putnam scored 3 goals and Lonnie Austin 2. Kevin Moore and Brad Hoyt added single goals and Moore had 3 assists.

The JV team won over Troupsburg 2-0, both goals by Rog Holt This week boys JV at Cohocton and Varsity at Prattsburg Monday Oct 2. Girls at Troupsburg, Tues Oct. 3. Boys JV at Whitesville and Boys Varsity with Jasper at home Wed. Oct. 4. With Whitesville at home. Thurs, Oct 5. Fri. Oct. 6. Boys Varsity at Cohocton Girls Varsity at home with Consceraga, also Senior Pictures taken and a Sophomore Dance. Tues Oct. 10, Girls play at Lyroupsburg Also Wed. Oct. 11. JV's play Troupsburg at home. Fri. Oct. 71. Oct. 11. JV's play Troupsburg at home. Fri. Oct. 11.

13, Girls at Jasper and School Feir 7 - 9 p. m. Sat. Oct. 14, Boys JV with Whitesville at home at 1 p. m. Boys Varsity at Whitesville 1 p. m., and a 7th Grade Bake Sale at the Town Hall.

The 4-H year closes in Septem ber and each student gets reward ed for their hard work throughout the year. All the girls did well at the County Dress Review in June most earned blue ribbons. In Au gust many emtered the County Fair at Bath. Mindy Lamphier's three piece outfit was chosen as one of the ten garments to go on to the State Fair at Syracuse. She reports she was given a red ribbor for good, with stiff competition Each Club will meet soon to get the records finished for the year. In October they will be organizing for a new year.

Francis Acker drove himself to Wellweille Eriday afternoon. Also

In October they will be organizing for a new year.

Francis Acker drove himself to Wellsville Friday afternoon. Also Friday his grandson, Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Wyant and two childrep of Canisteo, called on Mr. Acker. Notes from the Library Media Center. The school and staff thank the following magazine donors: Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Redmond, Mrs. Albert Lamphier, Mr. Michael Losey (Motorcycle and Racing, News. Magazine). Mr. Hugh-Lamphier, Mr. and Mrs. Harley Lamphier, Mr. and Mrs. Walter Jackson, Mr. and Mrs. Walter Jackson, Mr. and Mrs. Freeman Dennison. Mrs. Douglas Cornell (In addition to denation of many agriculture magazines, Mrs. Cornell made 3 animal picture scrapbooks for the Primary trifderen to look at in the Media Center) Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Harkenrider Book donations: Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Zuschin gave the history of Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Harkenrider Book donations: Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Zuschin gave the history of St. Marv's Parish, Rexville, 1845-1978. The Librarian is grateful for this addition to the file on history of Greenwood-Rexville Community, written by Mrs. Ferd Se. Koll, as well as the 150 Year History of the Greenwood Methodist Church. Mr. Brownson gave the book. Champion Strategy. How te Play Winning Tennis. Kris Harkenrider gave 23 sports books to the Library collection. They are favorite reading with our bows. Mr. and Mrs. Richard Harkenrider gave 4 professional books.

gave 4 professional books.

Memorial books. Mrs. Vivian wallace and family gave the Little House Series (8 paperbacks) in memory of their mece and cousin, Mrs. Kathy Andrus Bossard. Mr. and Mrs. Herb Zuschin and tamily gave a book The World's Great Religions, in memory of Mrs. Zuschin's uncle. Dr. Aram, a Captanian. Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Chaffee, Mr. and Mrs. John Huit, Mr. and Mrs. Walter Jackson gave a book in memory of Miss Gladys Brainard, sister of Mrs Virgil Streeter Miss Brainard had also worked in Greenwood's Title 1 Program.

Mrs. Ferd Sekoll has written

Mrs. Ferd Sekoll has written several children's books, The 2nd Graders have enjoyed her most recent one about the Puppy No One Wanted. Daily newspapers are given by Mr Mike Brownson, Miss Sullivan, Mr Clinton York. Weekly papers are given by Mrs. Carl and Mrs. York.

During the first 9 days of school circulation, resources and attend-

Mrs. York.

During the first 9 days of school circulation, resources and attendance in the Media Center were Books 884. Reference 262. Non print 682 and Attendance 1226.

The Greenwood Central National Honor Society has elected Officers as follows: President Kevin Moore, Vice President Jarvis Hammel, Twilla Neuenschwander, Student Council Representative Rosetta Brown. They decided on an act of service to the school by helping with the Doc Williams Show. The show will be held October 28 and is sponsored by the Scholarship Committee. The Seniors of the society chose the honor medal to be worn with caps and gowns instead of the traditional rope. Other members are: Gina Ahearn, Jeff Ahearn, Tom Babcock, Hugh Cornell, Bonnie Dennison, Ann Hanbach, Doris Mullen, Sandy Hunt, Cam McCornick, James Putnam (Continued on Page 3)

Published Weekly #71 the News Printing House, Andover, A. Y.

Jeanne Backus Allen and Ralph A. Allen, Owners, Andover, N. Y Entered as Second Class Mail Matter at the Post Office at Andover.

Subscription Price: \$5.00 per year

N. Y., 1480# under the Act of Congress, March 3, 1879.

State Capital" By James L. Emery

"Inside The

By James L. Emery

Last week I wrote about the "pork barrel items" contained is the massive supplemental budget passed by the Legislature several weeks ago which I voced against This kind of chicanery on the part of the Carey Administration and our legislative leaders simply will not be tolerated any longer by the residents of the state. It is amazing to me that so many have yet to learn the lessons of the past several years when it comes to this kind of election year fiscal hi-links. There was "another bill" passed on that same fateful day in Albany which is a further example of how the Governor and his surrogates in the Legislature continue to attempt to fool the public. This bill authrized \$416 million in Urban Development Corporation bonding. The excuse for this leg-

bill authrized \$416 million in Urban Development Corporation bonding. The excuse for this legislation was supposedly to aid business development in the state.

I certainly am in fever

ness development in the state.

I certainly am in favor of doing everything possible to stabilize our economic situation and to encourage business and industry to remain or relocate here. And we have had an excellent example of what can be done in that regard in our area recently with the announcement that the Sterling purchased by Raymond Corporation of Chenango County, and that eventually this will mean jobs for nearly 400 people. This, and that eventually this will mean jobs for nearly 400 people. This, and that eventually this will mean jobs for nearly 400 people. This, and that eventually this will mean jobs for nearly 400 people. This, and that eventually this will mean jobs for nearly 400 people. This, and that eventually this will mean jobs for nearly 400 people. This, and that eventually this will mean jobs for nearly 400 people. This, and that eventually this will mean jobs for nearly 400 people. This, and the existence with legislation I spon sored in the Assembly several years ago.

However, this kind of progress in building our business and industrial base has no relationship whatsoever with authorizing lundreds of millions of dollars for UDC bonding, when in fact no one in the Governor's office can specify exactly what this money will be used for. It is, just another election year of 1975 who roared his disapproval of this state's UDC and swore that it would be banished forever. What happened to the Hugh Carey of 1975 who roared his disapproval of this state's UDC and swore that it would be banished forever. What happened to the Democrat Administration and Assembly leadership who berared the work of the UDC time and time again, calling it one of the great failings of the previous state administration? Obviously that was 1975 and the posture was right for the times. Now its 1978 — an election year — and it is time to haul out the gravy train again.

Once More Hugh Carey and the Assembly Democrat leadership has demonstrated its uncanny abilition pass legislation for hundreds of millions of dollars w

bly Districts would be too great to bear.
Whether or not there is still effectiveness in using the UDC for further projects in this state remains to be seen, in my opinion. However, it is a complete sham and a fraud on the public to act on such legislation at this time. To my knowledge there were neprojects of the few that were listed specifically which could not have been handled either at the time the regular budget was passed last spring or at some future date after the political atmospher, had

I repeat once again what I noted in my last article. Assemblyman Arthur Kremer, chairman of the Assembly Ways and Means Comniffee admitted to the press that at least a third or more of the



50 YEARS AGO

February 3, 1928 J. H. Backus, Publish

Miss Marion Irene Jadwin, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. George Jadwin of Belmont, and Leo Walter Hunt, son of Mrs. Alice Hunt of Belmont, were married January 26. The groom and her mother, were former residents of Andover.

were former residents of Andover, were former residents of Andover, Mrs. Fannie Slocum died at the home of her sister. Mrs. Maude Clark on January 23. Fannie was born January 28, 1859, a daughter of Anne E. Cline and William Ful mer of Fulmer Valley. In 1907, she married Calvin Slocum, who died August 5, 1927. She is survived by two sisters, Mrs. Maude Clark and Mrs. W. D. Clark, both of Andover; and one step-daughter Mrs. W. A. Reed of Canisteo, Burial was in Valley Brook Cemetery.

Arkport High School basketball team suffered a defeat at the hands of the Andover team Satur-day night on the latters court with a score of 15 to 13. The Andover players were Joyce, Common, Carl Greene, Claire Greene and Elwood Williams

players were above.
Greene, Claire Greene and Elwood
Williams.
Robert Sutherland has purchased
of Charles Howland, his proyerry
on Rochambeau Avenue.
Monday was by far the coldest
day of the season so far. The
Government Thermonetel registered 16 below Zero. In more exposed places lower temperatures
were recorded.
Bernice and Gertrude Rogers of
Greenwood are ill with the Mumps
Frank Krusen of Greenwood and
Vinnie Williams of Jasper were
married January 23.
Lester Prentice, Mat Brundage
and Earl Carney of Greenwood
returned home Sunday from Florioa, where they had speat three
weeks.

*** Lennie Webb. 79, died 34

returned home Sunday from Floricia, where they had spent three weeks.

Mrs. Jennie Webb, 79, died af her home in Alfred. She is survived by one son, Carl. Burial was in Arkport.

W P. Button, a former resident of Alfred, died at the home of his brother, Sherman in Wellsville on January 28. He was born in Wellsville in 1854. His wife and brother survive.

Mr. and Mrs. Ray McGill, Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Snyder and Mrs. Leo Snyder were in Wellsville Priday evening in attendance at the Elks Charity Ball.

Editor J. Harvey Backus went to Syracuse Thursday to attend the meeting of the New York State Press Association, which is held there February 2 - 4.

Mr. and Mrs. W. F. O'Connell and daughter, Gertrude and Cecella, were in Genesee, Pa., Friday to attend the funeral of Mrs. Vec. The Syracus of the New York State for the funeral of Mrs. O'Connell's uncle. Nicholos Riley Yes, the bear saw his shadow

Yes, the bear saw his shadow all right. But six more weeks of water weather wont be bad if we are given the same as we have had so far this season.

40 YEARS AGO February 4, 1988

Claire C. Backus, Publisher The Firemen have completed work on their Fire Hall and will resume their darking and of darkies. They will meet at a special opening Friday to celebrate the completion of weeks and forts and much expense in renovations that dark appearing dance half. ing the drab appearing dance hall

money earmarked for projects in both the supplemental budget and the UDC bonding will never set the light of day. This startling admission simply verifies the fact that most of the acts taken during that one day session were nothing more than election time puffery. Once the smoke has cleared after November 7th then it's time to sit down and take a realistic view of the feasibility and necessity for many of the projects which are supposedly to be accomplished with UDC bonding. I could not in good conscience vote in favor of

good conscience vote in favor of money for this funding under the circumstaices. I don't think that I would have been serving the best interests of my constituents to de so. And my legislative experience tells me that it will all be nothing more than a fond memory when we meet for our first session in 1970

into one of the nicest meeting places in the County. The date for the first eard party has been set for February 18, according to Chairman Carl Childs.

Burnell C. Williams was notified this weet of his election to the Live Members Club Hondrary Organization speasored by the Lumbermen's Housel Casuality Gathern's Housel of Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Alvord, died Wednesday, at the Jones Memorial Hospital, Wellsville. She was born early Wednesday, February 2. Burial was in Hillside Cemetery, Andover.

Mrs. Ailce Randolph died January 28 at the home of her conside. Mr. and Mrs. C. R. Ryan in Cuba. She was born in Angelica, January 22, 1853, a daughter of Charles and Julia Renwich Flanning, and married David Randolph in 1871. In 1890 they, with their two daughters, Ruth Irene and Lottie Mable, came to Andover, where Mr. Randolph and daughter, Ruth, died some years ago. She is survived by one daughter, Lottie of Sonyea. Burial was in Hillside Cemetery, Andover.

Mrs. Carl Childs entertained the L. L. Bridge Club at her home

years ago. She is survived by one daughter, Lottie of Sonyea, Burial was in Hillside Cemetery, Andover.

Mrs Carl Childs entertained the L. L. Bridge Club at her home Tuesday evening.

Mrs. W. F. O'Connell entertained the Contract Bridge Club at her nome Friday evening.

Norbert F. Lynch, son of Mr. and Mrs. Charles Lynch of Andover, has been appointed a member of the committee in charge of favors for the 1938 edition of St. Bonaventure College Junior Promenade to be held February 21. Norbert, an art student and member of the Junior Class at the College, graduated from AHS in 1934.

Miss Marion Jacox, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John W. Jacox of Alfred, and Daniel Minnick of Salamanca, were married February 1. Both are graduates of Alfred University, where Mr. Minnick holds the position of Assistant in Physical Training.

Jesse T. Atkins, 56 of Whitesville, died January 28. He is survived by his wife, Miranda Edwards Atkins, two brothers and one sister. Their only child Homer, died 10 years ago. Mr. and Mrs. Robert Caurch and daughters, Doris and Roberta attended the funeral of their brother-in-law andi unele, Jesse Atkins in Whitesville, Sunday.

David D. Randolph, 68, of Alfred, died January 21 of pneumonia. He is survived by his wife and one nephew. Burial was in Alfred Rural Cemetery.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Atwell and family of Elm Valley attended a family birthday party Sunday in honor of her sister, Mrs Lawrence Smith held at her home in Rexville.

Mr. and Mrs. H. A. York of Greenwood are parents of a

ville. Mr. and Mrs. H. A. York of Greenwood are parents of a

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Howland and daughters. Doris and Mr.

daughter.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Howland and daughters. Doris and Ida Mae and Miss Murial Brague, left Monday for Holyoke Mass., where Ida Mae will enter training as a nurse. They returned home Wednesday Mrs. Orris Parker, Frank and Alice Nobles and Mrs. Robert Sutherland called on Mrs. Marie Covel an Hanover Hill near Stannards, Sunday Mrs. Covel, who is 96 years ald has been ill, but is now greatly improved.

Mr. and Mrs. J. V. Stearns were callers at the home of his parents Mr. and Mrs. F. F. Stearns, Saturday, taking his parents and sister, Reta to his home in Hartsville where they celebrated the 54th wedding anniversary of Mr. and Mrs. Crace Howland and daughter. Kathleen and Miss Ireno Dougherty were in Horhell, Saturday and called on their sictor. Mr. and Mrs. Harold Griswold.

Clare Jackson, Carl Childs, and George Wereley attended the Annual Banquet of the Cuba Fire Department held Thursday night.

Mr. and Mrs. Ira Conner and son, William and her mother, Mrs. Mrs. Mr. and

Mr and Mrs. Ira Conner and son, William and her mother. Mrs. Carrie Davie called on Mr. and Mrs. Frank Vobles in Shovel Hollow, Friday evening.

30 YEARS AGO January 29, 1948

Claire C. Backus. Publisher

Arthur Wheeler Osborn died January 26 at Jones Memorial Hospital from a heart atlack. He was born in New York City. June 8. 1878. the son of Lewis and Jennic Johnson Osborn. On Arril 1930, he married Grace Hackett who survives with two daughters (Continued on Born There).

(Continued on Page Three)